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ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE – MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the Management Committee meeting held on Monday 27th November 2017 at 7.00 pm at Council Chamber Essington Community Centre.

PRESENT             Councillor D J Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-chairman)
                               Councillor M Cole                              Councillor R Bradburn  
                               Councillor B Tarbuck                         Councillor K Pace 
                               Councillor C Steel                              Councillor D Clifft

                               Councillor M Billinsgley       
The Chairman Councillor David Clifft J P opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
2 residents were present 1 recorded the meeting.

TENNANTS – None
1.   ApologiES
Councillors Bert Gibbons, Denise James, Peter Lever & June Smallman tendered their apologies.
2.   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS – None
3.   Minutes of last meeting held oN 2nd october 2017
The minutes were proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn  seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck as an accurate record and carried.
4.   Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting 
ECC 170 Councillor Mavis North(Vice-chairman) asked if the car park signs had been purchased, the clerk confirm that the signs would be ordered shortly.

ECC170 The clerk confirmed that Brownshore Playgroup rent for September & October was up to date on the 2nd October 2017 and not as stated at the meeting and in the minutes, the payments were received into the Council’s account on the 2nd October.
5.   centres

The Chairman commented that utility bills are being considered at all centres:
The Pavilions – all utilities are covered by Walsall FC.
Teddybears Nursery – all utilities are covered by  Teddybears Nursery.
Long Lane - Open Space – the standard lighting along the main thoroughfare is met by the Parish Council.
Long Lane – Wryley FC – all utilities are covered by Wyrley FC
High Hill – Councillor Ken Pace commented on the ditch which was filled in by the club’s contractors and asked if it had been cleared, the clerk will follow up.
Westcroft – Councillor Chris Steel commented that a letter from the Westcroft Neighbourhood watch will be coming thanking the Council for the replacement fingerpost.
Ground maintenance – the council confirmed that tenders will be sought for 2018-19

Essington Community Centre:

Brownshore Preschool  ​- The Chairman commented that the playgroup in line with other hirers of the building should be paying their own utilities, Members discussed the proposal and the Chairman proposed that gas & electric meters be installed to monitor & charge monthly, this was carried and will ratify at the next council meeting, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
6.  ECC – Phase 11 Refurbishment  - The Chairman confirmed that the roof works should be carried out in the new year, weather permitting.
7.  Finance
The Clerk presented to the meeting statements of receipts and payments up to the 31st October 2017 for all centres,
Essington Community Centre  – The Chairman commented on the increase in booking income and the success of the bar facility.  Finance proposed by Councillor Mandy Cole seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck  and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
The Pavilions Broad Lane – proposed by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-chairman) seconded  by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried.
Long Lane Open space –  proposed by Chairman and carried.
Long Lane Teddy Bears Councillor Mavis North(Vice-chairman) commented on the reduction in this year’s figures in comparison to last years, the clerk confirmed the reduction was on the utilities costs. – proposed by Chairman and carried.
High Hill – proposed by Councillor Ken Pace seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn  and carried.   
ECC 171
Tea Room – Councillor Chris Steel comments on the crafters income, the clerk confirmed that it was included in the tearoom income and would separate from the next meeting proposed by the Councillor Maureen Billingsley seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
8.  TEAROOM
The Chairman commented that the monthly Theme Night was well received and the second event on the 8th December is sold out.
9.  Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on Monday5th February 2018 at 7.00pm
10.  CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN:





DATE:
